

Work and Families Bill
The “Work and Families Bill” covers a range of measures which could impact on you as employers –for this could be during 2006-07.
Subject to Parliamentary approval the major features of this Bill will include extending the period of Statutory Maternity Pay and Statutory Adoption Pay from 26 to 39 weeks.

To make things easier for you and in response to consultation, the intention in the Bill is also to:

· Increase the amount of notice mothers returning from maternity leave must give employers when their plans change;
· Enable a woman to attend work for a limited number of days during her SMP or SAP Pay period without loss of SMP/SAP for the week in which she works.  This will help the employer and employee keep in touch, allow for training and ease the employee’s return to work.

· Allow Maternity pay to start on any day of the week – this will enable pay and leave to start at the same time (the normal start date for pay is now Sunday).
· Allow SMP, SAP and SPP to be paid on a daily basis, if wanted – meaning payment dates could be aligned with your normal payday.
These changes are expected to come into effect for woman whose expected week of confinement is 1 April 2007 or later – some of whom will have commenced their Statutory Maternity Pay Period during 2006-07.

For individuals claiming SAP, entitlement under the new provisions will commence where the date the child is placed is 1 April 2007 or later.

There are two further changes to mention which are also contained in the Work and Families Bill and which, subject to Parliamentary approval, may impact on employers.  These are:

· Giving fathers a right to additional paternity leave that can be paid if certain criteria are met (there will be further consultation on the details below this right is introduced – the implementation date is still not known).  This will allow fathers, or the second adopter in an adopting couple, to take time off work to care for their child and to receive Additional Statutory Paternity Pay (ASPP), if their partner has returned to work and has not used all their SMP or SAP entitlement.
· Carers of adults will have the right to request flexible working from April 2007.
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